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	NEWSLETTER - DECEMBER 2022


The next meeting of the Society will be held on
MONDAY 6 February 2023, at 2.30 pm (Waitangi Day)
in St Andrews Church Hall, 100 St Andrews Road, Epsom  

Parking is available on the right hand side of the long driveway 
and there is further right angle parking near the Hall.

Wi’ a hundred churches an’ a’, an’ a’
Architect President Eric talks of a working lifetime 
designing churches for all the main denominations
































Prospect 2023  Jeanette Grant would like a collection of  "How things have changed" items in the 2023 Prospect. She thinks it would be very interesting if everyone could send her a few memories of how things have changed since the nineteen sixties. For example, Whenuapai used to be Auckland's main airport! If more than one person remembers the same thing, she would add a number to show how vividly that specific thing is remembered - everything from flying boats at Mission Bay to radio licences, from Geddes Dental to keeping hens in the back yard!
Jeanette would like to hear from you  if you have anything in progress. Please contact her by email jeanette.john.grant@gmail.com or telephone 638 8566. 
Additional copies of previous editions of Prospect are available by contacting Jeanette, cost $10 each + postage.

MT EDEN HISTORY BOOKS:  An advertisement was placed in the Herald publicising the book during the
Heritage Festival and this resulted in quite a few sales. We will repeat this ad before Christmas and we
hope to tap into Christmas sales. There are still plenty of copies of the Mt Eden book and a few of the Epsom 
book available at Time Out book shop in Mt Eden for the discounted price of $50.00 to members.

TREASURER: Brian Allen reported that our finances are currently in a healthy state. Our History Book cheque account has been closed, and a new term deposit for $10,000 has been opened.

SUBSCRIPTIONS: Those still outstanding can be paid in cash direct to Treasurer Brian Allen at the next meeting, or paid into the Society's bank account as follows: ASB Bank 12-3069-0280083-00. 
We can no longer accept cheques for payment.

GREENWOODS CORNER BUSINESS ASSOCIATION: The proposed heritage guided walk around Greenwoods Corner is projected to be up and running soon. It will cover the area from The Lido cinema to The Epsom Methodist Church.

WEBSITE: Please do visit our new website which is now active, and we've had complimentary feedback on the content and layout from several of our members. The address is the same as before:
www.epsom-eden.org.nz



EPSOM LIBRARY GATHERING: On Thursday, 27 October we had been invited to the Epsom library for 
an evening of Epsom history. Our Society was well represented by a number of members and we had some excellent speakers lined up to give three short presentations on different aspects of the area's history. Helen Taber gave some personal recollections of living in the area before talking about the old Epsom windmill in St Andrews Road and our current involvement with the Auckland Council's master plan for Windmill Park. Matthew Laurenson, an IT consultant working with the Greenwoods Corner Business Association on their new guided walk programme, gave an interesting demonstration of what people on the walk can expect to find. Our society, has, of course given a substantial financial subsidy to the Association for this project. Ian Thwaites gave us an entertaining picture of some of the early sporting personalities and activities in the Epsom/Eden area. The Epsom Librarian, Yana, is anxious  to promote the  concept of the Library as more of a community centre rather than just a place for books and our contribution was part of this. She provided an excellent supper which she had prepared herself. Not big numbers of visitors but as the Chinese philosopher Lao Tzu said "The journey of a thousand miles begins with one step". We look forward to further cooperation with the library to our mutual benefit.

END OF YEAR SOCIAL EVENT: Our society held its final gathering for the year on Tuesday 6 December at the Eden Garden cafe in Epsom. A sumptuous afternoon tea was shared by about 20 members and there was lots of warm conversation. President Eric welcomed everyone and drew attention to the sad fact that our ex-president, Helen had died exactly one year ago. He expressed appreciation to the members of the executive who had helped maintain our enthusiasm during a difficult year and looked forward to another interesting year in 2023. Eric noted a promising link with the Epsom Library who are anxious to increase their role as a community centre and who would like to see further cooperation with our society. Vice President Helen Taber talked of our programme for the coming year and the continuing task of finding fresh speakers for our meetings. Ex Vice President Val Sherwood presented a gift to Eric in appreciation of his long association with the EEDHS, and Judith Wallath invited everyone to her place nearby, after they had walked around the garden, to view the amazing gallery of her art work.

RAYMOND JOHN TURNER
  
We were very sorry recently, to learn of the death of member Ray Turner, and our sympathy has been conveyed to his wife Robin, who is also a member of our society.

Bob Kinnear has contributed the following tribute to Ray:
‘Ray was very keen on all he was involved with. He trained as an engineer and designed dams for Auckland's water supply. While on his big OE in the 1960s he worked for the firm in London that designed the Sydney Opera House. He was a very fit man who did a lot of walking and trekking, including a period in the Himalayas.
Another interest was genealogy and family history. Every day there was something to do, and he will be very much missed by all who knew him.’

EEDHS MEETING: Monday, 6 June, 2022

Speaker: Marguerite During

Topic "The Cheeseman family" and especially Thomas, who was curator of the Auckland Museum from 1874 to 1923.
The Museum Library has a huge collection by and about Thomas Cheeseman, much of it in very easily read copper plate hand writing! Thomas was a largely self taught botanist
	His sisters Emma, Ellen and Clara also came to NZ and were talented artists. Thomas had suffered ill health in England which was the reason he came to NZ where he enjoyed much better health. They lived in  "Marunui" the family home in Remuera, with three acres of land. The family were known to be "primitive" Methodists.
	William, the youngest of the Cheesemans specialized in collecting bird specimens.
	A lot of taxidermy was carried out in those days, some of which still exists in the museum.
Thomas took boys from the Church of England Grammar School in Parnell, on field trips. His wife,
Rosa taught Botany and Zoology and was said to be fearless!
	In 1887 Thomas went to the Kermadec Islands and visited Three Kings on the return journey.
There were many day trips around the Gulf, and Ladies were reputed to have walked up "Rangitoto" in long skirts and unsuitable footware! They covered great distances on foot, including to Huia and the Harbour Heads. The whole family were very artistically talented and produced a lot of artwork between them. 

Auckland Museum is still interested in collecting historical material and has plenty of storage available.

President Eric Laurenson thanked Marguerite for her very interesting talk and closed the meeting at 4pm, after which refreshments were enjoyed by all those present.Christmas Greetings to all 
from the EEDHS ExecUTIVE! 
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